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April 17, 2010
To 

Gabriela Martin, Program Officer,
Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation
2 N. LaSalle, Suite 1140
Chicago, IL 60602
Re: UI Wind Turbine Project

Dear Ms. Martin,

I am writing to you in support of the University of Illinois’s request for an extension on the Wind Turbine Project at our campus. The Student Sustainability Committee has been working in support of this project since our creation- our first grant of $300,000 - matched by the Foundation - was to this project. Ever since its postponement at the end of 2008, we have worked tirelessly to persuade the University to resume the project.
As you may remember, I wrote several months ago requesting that a firm deadline be assigned to this project, to provide us with leverage to make this project happen. Since then, campus environmental groups have united in support of this project, and successfully pressured the University into resuming the project. The resignation of the previous Chancellor, President and most of our Board of Trustees, has resulted in new leadership that believes in renewable energy as a good investment for this University, and also recognizes its many benefits to education and research. We have secured a commitment of funding for the University’s portion through the Cash Management division in University Administration.
The Student Sustainability Committee and students at the University of Illinois believe in this Project. This week, the Illinois Student Senate passed a resolution calling on campus leaders to build the wind turbine. The current student body president has worked closely with me in convincing the new administration to act on this project. The campus Graduate Employees Organization has endorsed immediately building this turbine. The Student Sustainability Committee has voted to raise the student contribution to this project to $500,000 in recognition of this strong student support.
We hope that the Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation provides the University of Illinois with a final 1-year extension to build the turbine. The new request for proposals for the turbine will be issued before the end of the month, and we expect to sign a purchase contract for the turbine before the start of the Fall 2010 semester. As an alternative, an interim 1-month extension should provide us with the time to get the purchase contract signed as an indicator of good faith. In the spirit of this week, the 40th anniversary of the first Earth Day, we look forward to a favorable response from the Foundation.
Sincerely,

Suhail Barot

Chair, Student Sustainability Committee
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